NPRR Comments


	NPRR Number
	366
	NPRR Title
	Generation Resource Power Factor Criteria Clarification

	
	

	Date
	May 10, 2011

	
	

	Submitter’s Information

	Name
	Jack Thormahlen

	E-mail Address
	Jack.thormahlen@lcra.org 

	Company
	LCRA

	Phone Number
	512-473-3200 ext 2635

	Cell Number
	

	Market Segment
	Cooperative


	Comments


LCRA submits these comments to clarify the last “Reason for Revision” for Nodal Protocol Revision Request (NPRR) 366.  

	Revised Cover Page Language


	Reason for Revision
	The current power factor criterion has the requirement for .95 power factor lagging for a Generation Resource at all voltage levels.  In reality a Generation Resource cannot produce .95 lagging power factor at system high Voltage Profiles due to the resulting high voltages on the low side of the Generator Step-Up (GSU) and the associated downstream generation equipment.  Likewise, the current power factor criterion has the requirement for .95 leading power factors for a Generation Resource at all voltage levels. In reality, a Generation Resource cannot produce .95 leading power factors at system low Voltage Profiles because of creating low voltages on the low side of the GSU and the associated downstream generation equipment.  This NPRR adjusts the Generation Resources’ power factor criteria to maintain the voltage of the POI to the range of .97 p.u. to 1.03 p.u. voltage at a .95 power factor, leading and lagging. Additional language has been added to specify the power factor control criteria for the POI voltage lower than .97 p.u. voltage and higher than 1.03 p.u. voltage. The above two statements are more in line with actual system performance.  


	Revised Proposed Protocol Language


None at this time.
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